Deer Valley Property Owners’ Association

Annual Meeting Minutes

Saturday, August 6, 2022  

ZOOM Meeting
The Deer Valley Estates Property Owners’ Association (DVEPOA) Annual Meeting was held via ZOOM.
BUSINESS MEETING
The meeting was brought to order at 1:01 PM by Chris Gober, President; other Board members in attendance were Mark Wagner, Shelly Faris, Les Kole and Michael Blankenship.  Paul Duggan, Treasurer, was also present.  Property Owners in attendance were John and Terry Beebe, Cathy Duggan, Bryan and Tammy Ferguson, Linda Kole, Connie Blankenship, Jerry & Carolyn Libit, Ellen Maxton, Kathy Moore, Beverly Wagner, Hal and Wanda Mullen, Linda Pampinella, Dean and Judy Railsback, Kathy Rall, Jon and Sandy Robison, Paul and Betsy Romere, Lucy Ruduski, Bill and Lori Swapp, Rich and Andrea Berryman, Jason and Lauren Farr, Lars and Christi Sande, John and Tracey Van Schaik, Charlie Popeck, John Keefer and Charmayne Inman.
Introduction of Owners, Directors, Officers, Committee Chairs and Owners
All Owners, Directors, Officers and Committee Chairpersons introduced themselves. 
President’s Remarks – Chris Gober 
· I would like to thank all of our Owners for attending the meeting today.
· The annual President’s Letter that was sent out with the Annual Meeting packet covers our activity this past year. 
Review and Approval of 2021 Annual Meeting Minutes
Les Kole motioned to approve the 2021 Annual Meeting Minutes.  Shelly Faris seconded.  Approval was unanimous.
Old Business
Treasurer’s Report – Paul Duggan
2020-2021 Year-End 
· We had a carryover of $10,126.53 from the previous fiscal year. 
· Total Revenues for the 2020-2021 fiscal year-end came to $69,270.38 
· Total Expenditures were $76,936.68
· Road expenses were $56,715.31
· Snow plow expenses were $4,725.00
· Fence work expenses were $12.837.27. Our fence project was completed and future fencing expenses will consist of fence repair from wildlife, falling trees and grazing cattle.

· At year end we had a cash balance of $2,460.23 and a Reserve Fund of $30,582.15.
· Trash has been removed from the General accounting (since it is a pass-through and not every Owner pays it).  There was a carry-over of $1,244.04 from the previous FY, revenues of $88,450.50 and expenses of $6,654.30 for a carry-over into this FY of $3,040.24.
2021-2022 Budget vs. Actual
· We had a carryover of $2,460.23.00 from the previous year.
· Total revenues as of August 1, 2022 were $74,803.23.
· Total Expenditures as of August 1, 2022 were $23,751.53.

· Road expenses were $13,034.89. This was for just culvert repair and snow plow expenses. The Board made the decision NOT do the annual road maintenance work due to the ongoing fiber project in which the fiber backbone was being installed on the roads and the right of way.
· Snowplow expenses were $11,210.00.
· We currently have $53,511.93 in cash (including unspent road maintenance monies) and $26,373.11 in the Reserve Fund. This is reduced from last year due to the Board decision to fund the mailboxes project as a capital improvement using the reserve fund monies.
· Trash this year started with the $3,040.24 carry-over from last FY with revenues of $8,363.00 and expenses as of August 1, 2022 of $6,824.02.  We will have additional payments to Waste Management totaling $1,377.00. We project a carryover of $3,299.00 to next fiscal year.
· The final item is the Special Assessment for the Fiber Optic Internet Installation.   As of August 1, 2022, we have the full amount of the assessment totaling $92,400.12. So far, we have not spent any funds on this project.

2022-2023 Budget Projection
· A $52,914.00 carryover is expected for the next fiscal year.

· The budget shows revenues and expenditures budgeted at $68,996.00.

· The major anticipated expenses include $8,000.00 for snow removal, $54,645.00 for roadwork (in addition to the set aside monies from this year). The road maintenance work will be extensive as we will be combining two year’s of road maintenance work into one year.
· Trash fees stay at $12/month as long as we stay with both dumpsters being emptied twice a week for the entire year.

· We anticipate the Fiber Internet Project to be completed, so those funds will be depleted.
Architectural Review Committee (ARC) Report – Bill Swapp
· There were 14 projects this year covering minor changes to construction of a new home.  

· The ARC Committee has approved the following projects since the 2021 Annual Meeting:

Lot 8 – Shed




Lot 31 – Dog Run Extension                     

Lot 18 – Additional Porch


Lot 29 – House Plans Approved
           Lot 21 – Shed



Lot 28 – Dog Fence
           Lot 26 – Home Completed

Lot 43 – Carport and Asphalt Driveway
           Lot 27 – Concrete Driveway

Lot 50 – Dog Fence

Lot 55 – Shed



Lot 57 – Shed


Lot 41 – Added Back Porch, Home Exterior and Yard Work

Welcome Committee (WC) Report – Lucy Ruduski and Lori Swapp
· The committee has met and will be making new, updated, welcome packets for everyone in DVE. Due to COVID, we haven’t been able to make any visits in the past 2+ years. All owners will receive a packet.
Firewise Report – Les Kole
· Wildfire Adapted Partnership continues to do well and has recently received a grant of $1,000,000.00 for Montezuma County from the State.
· The big piles of logs from the Forest Service timber harvesting around DVE have been, and will continue, to be moved. The slash piles will be burned in the future.

· There are very few lots that are not currently mitigated.
Internet Update – as presented by John Beebe and Les Kole
A target date is in range!
· As author C. J. Box relates in his Joe Picket series of game warden novels, when things are really starting to happen, “things are about to get Western!”  Vero now has a target for completing our fiber install and lighting it up for everyone by the end of September!

· As of today, all homes have had conduit run to them and most have fiber installed in the conduit.  A company called Mountain Fiber Services (MFS) is now splicing the fiber in the 18 distribution hand holes and is also installing fiber terminal boxes on the outside of each home.  Earlier this week, LPEA installed a transformer and meter pedestal for electricity to the equipment cabinet to be installed at the top of Elk Valley.  Thursday, a private electric company began installing the power box that will control the equipment.  Early next week Circle Z is expected to pour the concrete pad for the equipment cabinet that should be installed late next week.  The receiving dish to capture the signal from the Spring Creek tower will come next and then extensive testing of the backbone can begin.  Assuming all goes well, Vero expects to begin installing fiber in the homes by the first of September.

· Once again, Vero will be calling each Owner to arrange installation in your home soon.  Please respond promptly when you get a call/message to help facilitate this final phase.  This will be the time to order service from Vero assuming you want their services.  If not, simply say no and nothing more will need to be done to/in your home.

· There will be no contract necessary for the Vero internet service.

· Finally, John and Les will be adding to their “punch” list for Circle Z over the next few days for any remediation that still needs to be performed on trenches across the roads, rights-of-way, driveways and around hand holes.  Please let us know if you notice any issue that we may miss and needs to be addressed, within reason.  In other words, they will not rake out trenches to your home and plant grass seed!  Once we sign off and they have completed our requests, it will not be easy to get them back.

· Together, we have come a long way over the past year and several months and we really appreciate everyone’s patience, cooperation, and support.  John and Les feel we have been fortunate to have Vero and their contractors to work with and have found them all to be very pleasant and responsive.  If Vero’s future fiber service is as good as this installation, we are in for a long valuable relationship as customers.

· There have been so many moving parts to this project. It is with diligence that John and Les have been instrumental in guiding the project towards a finish.

New Business
2022-2023 Budget 
· The 2022 – 2023 budget was covered in the Treasurer’s Report.
Election of Two Directors for two-year terms

· There are two open positions on the Board of Directors.  Les Kole and Mark Wagner end their terms in 2022.
Owner Education
· Speeding is a critical issue in DVE. The Board asks that everyone respects the 20 MPH speed limit. Please me mindful of your speed on our well-maintained roads! We will be addressing our subdivision signage and working to upgrade and add to it.
Open Discussion – DVE Owners
· The mailboxes project in underway with the asphalt being cut today, concrete forms will be in place tomorrow and concrete should be poured in the next week. Once the new mailboxes are installed (and the old ones removed) all owners will receive new keys.
· The new newspapers boxes plans are being designed and the old, ugly, T-Posts will be gone. The newspapers boxes will be in line with the new mailboxes and on the same concrete pad. They will be painted to match the new mailboxes so that everything conforms to the same color.
· Concern was raised on the thistles that are growing on some occupied lots and vacant lots. We don’t them to get out of control.
· It is desired to return to an in person Annual Meeting and Monthly Board Meetings as we move forward.
Establish 2023 Annual Meeting Date and Location
· The 2023 Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, August 5, 2023 in person at the Bayfield Lions Club.
Announcement of Ballot Results
A total of 43 ballots (received from 43 lots) were counted and tallied by Linda Pampinella, Cathy Duggan and Judy Railsback.
· 41 Yes and 1 No for the acceptance of the 2022-2023 budget. Passed.
· Shall the Deer Valley Estates CCR’s be amended to address holiday decorations? 
9 Yes and 34 No. Did not pass.
· Directors for the next two-year term are:
Les Kole and Mark Wagner
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 PM
